Village of Westwood

St. Louis, MO 63131
Village of Westwood Trustee Meeting
Frontenac City Hall
Thursday, August 27, 2009
5:00 pm

Roll Call:
 
Fred Berger – Chairman



Robyn DeMott – Trustee



Reed Shafer – Trustee
 

Alvin Wolff, Jr. – Trustee
Doug Schukar – Trustee 

(Absent)

Others Noted in Attendance: Approximately 8 Residents of the Village of Westwood.  (A letter from the Chairman was sent to each resident notifying them of the scheduled public meeting of the Village of Westwood Trustees to be held at Frontenac City Hall, Frontenac, Missouri) 
Fred Berger noted that a quorum was present and called the meeting to order at: 5:00 pm 

Minutes:

Fred Berger stated the previous meeting there were no minutes since there was not a quorum.  He referenced the minutes from the February meeting.  Reed Shafer stated that the minutes were already posted on the Village website.  Fred recommended their approval.  Reed Shafer seconded.  
· The Minutes were unanimously approved.

Financial Report:

Robyn DeMott provided copies of the Financial Report and stated that revenues were down by almost $18,000.  Fred recommended their approval seconded by Reed.   
· The Financial Report was unanimously approved.

Old Business:
· There was no old business.

New Business:
Fred presented that he had received several comments about the dead tree in Terry Hill Lane on an un-occupied lot owned by Ms. Ellen Golman.  Many had expressed to Fred that the tree was a hazard to the community and should be addressed.  The Terry Hill Lane subdivision does not have by-laws set up to address the issue and one of the residents asked the Village of Westwood to resolve the issue.

Fred said that he had discussed the matter with Ms. Golman before she left town and was told that Ellen would consider the tree when she returned.  Fred subsequently visually inspected the tree with a tree professional who determined the tree was dead and should be addressed.
Ms. Catherine Greany, #1 Terry Hill Lane and adjoining property Lot#2, offered to pay for ½ the cost of the removal, but her offer was refused by Ms. Golman.
Several comments were made with concerns about setting a precedence with the Village of Westwood getting in the business of landscaping issues.

As per Ordinance #43 of the Village of Westwood:

1. The tree has been deemed to have potential to be injurious to the public health and is defined as a nuisance.

2. The nuisance has been reported to the Board of Trustees for consideration.

3. The Board voted by a margin of 3 to 1 to enforce Ordinance #43 by notifying the owner of the impending action and extending a 30-day grace period for response.
4. It is hoped that further action will not be necessary, but legal action has been authorized if reasonable responses are not made by Ms. Golman.

· Fred petitioned the board for a Vote on the Resolution To Declare The Dead Tree [at the Southwest corner of Lot 2 of the Schiffer Subdvision, Terry Hill Lane, Owned By Ellen Golman] A Public Nuisance and To Authorize the Board of Trustees to Enforce Village of Westwood Ordinance #43 And Remove Dead Tree and Seek Reimbursement from Ellen Golman And To Take Such Action As Warranted Under Said Ordinance #43.  The Board voted 3 (Fred, Reed, Al) in favor of proceeding and 1 (Robyn) opposing.

Public Comments: 
· Discussion point about Veolia not collecting the yard waste from behind the houses in subdivisions as they had in the past.  Fred commented that Frontenac and the Village of Westwood have requested Veolia to return to collecting the yard waste other than at the curb

· John DeMott mentioned that neighbors have been vandalized with lights and mailboxes being broken.  Fred reiterated that Frontenac police had responded to the incidences and chased individuals, but did not apprehend them.  Frontenac Police also suggested extra vigilance by residence in the area as they address these crimes.
· Discussion about Conway Road having potential as a large liability due to road erosion and maintenance.  An MSD project on private property may bring that to light, but currently the secondary storm water conduit by the entrance to the maintenance road to Westwood Country Club is the only known concern.  The County verbally agreed to applying a top layer after major construction completed on I-64 this year.

· A 5-year resident asked how recently there has been a discussion about the Village of Westwood being more closely aligned with a neighboring jurisdiction.  It was stated that if the residents want to consider this again, the proper procedures for a Village vote on the subject would be followed

· Several comments were made about shrubs overgrowing side of Conway Rd.  Fred had mentioned that he and other trustees have taken personal time to ‘clean up’ some areas that people have neglected in a totally volunteer role.  General Village roadside cleanup has usually been left to the homeowner to avoid incurring expenses to the Village. 

· Another resident questioned why she was confronted about a ‘Permit’ for work that she was having done to beautify her property.  Fred stated that she just has to contact a Trustee for evaluation and Fred would offer the permit.

Adjournment: 
· When no one offered any more discussion Fred made a motion that the meeting be adjourned.  Seconded by Reed.  

· Motion unanimously approved and meeting was adjourned at 5:45PM.  

Respectfully Prepared and Submitted,

           /s/

Reed Shafer, Trustee




Attest: 








Fred Berger, Chairman

